wisdom of not putting some maximum limit, I think it affects a good deal the caliber of people you get. The man thinking he will go to the Legislature to serve three or four months or whatever the period that is one thing, but if he thinks he is going to go there and might have to stay there ten or eleven months, that is quite another.

MR. HOFF: That is one of my principal concerns. Bill Dulaney, a very fine lawyer now in the Legislature, said he can't afford to devote the amount of time required. If you keep out people and professional people, you are going to keep out so many people. If they are faced with the possibility of running for office and will have no idea how much time they are going to have to spend away from home. I think it would be a healthy thing to have some limitation, whatever it may be, so there would be a maximum period people could anticipate.

THE CHAIRMAN: One of the suggestions made at the meeting of the Legislative Committee was that perhaps you could by providing more adequate staff and